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My Brother Knights,





Vivat Jesu!





I hope you had a joyous Easter.  I would like to thank all who attended our Bowling Night in April.





Our Annual Mother’s Day Brunch was a success.  It was good to see members other than the Officers helping at the Brunch.  The moms had a good time and we had a good time serving them on their special day.  How about some ideas for Father’s Day! 





Looking ahead,  Please remember Thursday, May 28, if voting day for the Council.  You will be able to vote from 5:00pm to 7:29pm in the Activity Room.  You must have your 2009 I.D. card to vote.





Sunday, June 07, is Corporate Communion Sunday.  We will attend 10:00am Mass.  Please bring your Families.





After Mass we will have the Installation of new Officers for the 09/10 Fraternal Year.  It will be at this time that at least a new Grand Knight and a new Deputy Grand Knight will be installed.  This will be the last Installation of Officers that will be performed by the District Deputy, Bill Gorny.  Bill is in his fifth year as D.D.  Five years is the limit that a Knight is allowed to hold the position of District Deputy.  Bill and Jim Krolikowski were the ones who convinced Fr. Bob that the Knights of Columbus would be a good thing for St. Linus.





After the Installation Ceremony we will have some kind of food.





Sunday, June 14, is Family Fun Day.  This event is open to all of St. Linus Parish.  There will be food & fun for all.





On behalf of Lady Michele and me, have a safe summer season.  On May 25, take a minute to remember those who gave their lives that we might live in freedom.

















The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. Newsletters can be a great way to market your product or service, and also create credibility and build your organization’s identity among peers, members, employees, or vendors.


First, determine the audience of the newsletter. This could be anyone who might benefit from the information it contains, for example, employees or people interested in purchasing a product or requesting your service.


You can compile a mailing list from business reply cards, customer information sheets, Business cards collected at trade shows, or membership lists. You might consider purchasing a mailing list from a company.


If you explore the Project Gallery, you will find many publications that match the style of your newsletter.


Next, establish how much time and money you can spend on your newsletter. These factors will help determine how frequently you publish the newsletter and its length. It’s recommended that you publish your newsletter at least quarterly so that it’s considered a consistent source of information. Your customers or employees will look forward to its arrival.
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Father Veryser Council #13810 Officers


2008-2009


Grand Knight:


S.K. Tom Kramarz


tkramarz@comcast.net





Chaplain:


Rev. Robert LaCroix





Deputy Grand Knight:


S.K. Dave Zmudczynski


davezmud@earthlink.net





Chancellor:


S.K. Jess Ventro


� HYPERLINK "mailto:JAVENTRO@aol.com" ��JAVENTRO@aol.com�





Recorder:


S.K. Phil Flavin


� HYPERLINK "mailto:pflavin@ryder.com" ��pflavin@ryder.com�





Financial Secretary:


S.K. Ed Barszcz


� HYPERLINK "mailto:EdRBarszcz@wideopenwest.com" ��EdRBarszcz@wideopenwest.com�





Treasurer:


Jerry Milinski


� HYPERLINK "mailto:jerrymalinski@sbcglobal.net" ��jerrymalinski@sbcglobal.net�





Advocate:


S.K. Mike Robinson


� HYPERLINK "mailto:davezmud@earthlink.net" ��miro1204@aol.com�





Lecturer:


S.K. Joe Whalen


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Eagleswing24@yahoo.com" ��Eagleswing24@yahoo.com�





Warden:


S.K. Joe Zeolla


� HYPERLINK "mailto:jzeolla@comcast.net" ��jzeolla@comcast.net�





Inside Guard:


S.K. Walt Pruchnik


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Stang-4@sbcglobal.net" ��Stang-4@sbcglobal.net�





Outside Guard:


S.K.Mike Cavazos





Outside Guard:


Kevin Kuzniar





Outside Guard


Martin Ziemba





Trustee 1st Year:


Mark Hyzer





Trustee 2nd Year:


George Plagens





Trustee 3rd Year:


Robert Smyth
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Carl A. Anderson


Supreme Knight





From the Desk of the Grand Knight…








September/October 2008


Volume 4, Issue 3





Knight Lites





Recently, legislators in the Constitution State, Connecticut, declared war on the First Amendment. The attack was a bill that exclusively targeted the Catholic Church and would have stripped bishops and priests of their ability to administer dioceses and parishes.


Raised Bill no. 1098 would have wrested authority over parish affairs from our bishops and priests and instead turned over control to a series of elected boards (trustees), explicitly excluding bishops and pastors. It was written and rushed before committee without even a phone call to any of Connecticut’s Catholic bishops.


Of course, the First Amendment is clear: “Congress shall make no law respecting an establishment of religion, or prohibiting the free exercise thereof….”


Although one in four Americans is Catholic, the country still has a very Protestant outlook on certain issues. The nature of an apostolic church – one in which the bishop is essential to its unity – is obviously not fully appreciated if such a law can be proposed.


The effect of this law would have been the balkanization of the Catholic Church. Our one, holy, catholic and apostolic Church would no longer be “apostolic” if bishops were not allowed to oversee their dioceses. And rather than being “one” and “catholic,” our Church could become many and inconsistent as trustees force their own understanding of theology on parishes that depend on them financially.


Some Protestant denominations prefer such a model, but the point is that we must remain free to choose. This is the essence of religious liberty.


While the stated purpose for the Connecticut bill was to prevent financial mismanagement of parishes, its proponents seemed unaware that such mismanagement is rare and is addressed effectively by regulations already in place. In the end, the bill was both unconstitutional and unnecessary.


This attack was surprising, but not unprecedented. In Connecticut, Catholics were legally forbidden from holding public office or owning land, even in the 19th century.


After ratification of the First Amendment in 1791, Catholics in the Constitution State had to wait nearly three decades for religious freedom. Even then, attacks continued. Nativists and Know-Nothings often tried to restrict the Catholic Church.


In 1855, in New York, the Know-Nothings scored a victory by passing the Putnam Bill, which forced trusteeism on the Church and created serious problems for its administration. It was repealed in 1863, when New York’s need for Catholic recruits for the Union Army outweighed its desire to campaign against the Church.


Bill 1098 would have turned the clock back more than 150 years, proving that Catholics must guard against a return of bigotry. The lesson from the 19th century is that the power to impose structures that grant or take away authority from Church leaders is the power to intimidate and ultimately to destroy.


If a state can ignore the First Amendment and tell the Catholic Church how it must be organized and operated today, it can easily do the same tomorrow to any religion.


Although Bill 1098 was tabled [see article on page 6], it was the second attempt in recent years in Connecticut to attack the Church head on. The first was a bill several years ago that would have eliminated the seal of confession. We can only expect that here, and elsewhere, such attacks – and more subtle ones – are likely.


How ironic that lawmakers from the “Constitution State” proposed this archaic measure. Having introduced the legislation just a week prior, the Judiciary Committee gave the public three business days to consider Bill 1098 and testify on it before a committee hearing.


For legislators from a state that was so slow to implement the First Amendment, these men seem to be in an awful hurry to do away with it.


I want to thank all my brother Knights in Connecticut who worked so hard to defeat this attack on our Church and our religious liberties.


soup kitchens and clothing drives in our communities. Even if we don’t have extra money to give to charity, nearly all of us can find an additional few minutes a day, or one hour a week, to volunteer.


In doing so, we will be following the words of Pope Benedict XVI, who tells us in his encyclical on charity, Deus Caritas Est: “Love — caritas — will always prove necessary, even in the most just society. There is no ordering of the State so just that it can eliminate the need for a service of love.”


If greed — one of the worst aspects of human nature — helped push us into this crisis, then one of the best aspects of our nature — generosity — will be necessary to pull us out. We are told in the Gospels that we will be judged on how we treat the “least” among us. Certainly, as more workers join the ranks of the unemployed, there are many households that now desperately need our help.


With our Christian faith, and the great tradition of charity demonstrated by the Knights of Columbus since its founding, we can make each day better for one person or one family. It is this model of neighbor helping neighbor that served as the theme of the summit on volunteerism that the Order sponsored in New York City on Feb. 27. Leaders from a wide range of volunteer organizations gathered to address today’s unique problems and to announce the necessity of working with one another and with our local and federal governments to address this dire situation. Yet, the message of this important summit will be only so many words unless it is backed up by action — millions of volunteers, including Knights, who will reach out to someone in need.


Our local councils, connected as they are to their parishes and communities, are known for grassroots projects designed specifically to meet individual needs. Therefore, in answering the call to volunteer, we Knights need only do more of what we already do as individuals and councils: recruit more men and their families to our ranks to help with the growing needs around us.


We must also be more active in seeking out those who need our assistance, which means that local councils should work even more closely with their parishes. Imagine if each Sunday, in the thousands of Catholic churches where the Order is present, parishioners were informed of Knights of Columbus service projects in their area. The opportunities to give of time and talent would be multiplied, those who are struggling would be lifted in spirit, and strong ties of faith and fellowship would be built.


On Wall Street, personal decisions motivated by the desire for unfettered individual advantage will long be remembered as a hallmark of this economic crisis. It is now up to us on Main Street to make personal decisions for the well-being of our neighbors. Let us work to make a spirit of volunteerism the hallmark of our nation’s recovery and truly become a nation of neighbors helping neighbors. If we do so, we will have set the stage for more than an economic recovery; we will have set a new and powerful moral compass for the future of our society.




















May/June 2009


Volume 5, Issue 3







































































Knight Lites























The Election for our Council’s Officers occurs at the next Business Meeting (May 28, 2009). The voting process will begin at 5:00 PM and conclude at the start of the meeting. It is encouraged that all members in good standing with the Order come out to cast their vote. 





Your Nominees Are:


			


Grand Knight�
Dave Zmudczynski�
Jim Krolikowski (Undecided)�
�
�
Deputy Grand Knight�
Mike Beurer�
�
�
�
Chancellor�
Jess Ventro�
�
�
�
Financial Secretary�
Jerry Malinski�
�
�
�
Advocate�
Mike Cavazos�
Pat Chmura�
Mike Robinson�
�
Warden�
Tony Marimpietri�
Walt Pruchnik�
Joe Zeolla�
�
Recorder�
Phil Flavin�
�
�
�
Lecturer�
Joe Whalen�
�
�
�
Trustee (3rd)�
Mark Bywalec�
George Plagens�
�
�
Outside Guard (x2)�
Kevin Kuzniar�
Gary Radomski�
�
�
Inside Guard (x2)�
Michael Chartier�
Dennis Dooley�
Henry Rosiak�
�





















Father Veryser Council


Invites You to Join Them For Their


Annual Family Fun Day





St. Linus Church = Convent Lawn


Sunday, June 14th – 1:15 PM – 5:00 PM





This event is open to ALL in the parish





Waterslides, Moon Bouncers, Softball Game





Hot Dogs, Hamburgers





If you would like to share a dish, please bring it along


























Joan Biegas, sister-in-law of B.K. Bernie Gauvin





John Dempsey, father-in-law of Worthy Lecturer Joe Whalen








In Memory





A Direct Attack on the First Amendment














Election of Officers


























JOIN US


IF you want to help improve your community;


IF you want to support the Church and grow in your faith;


IF you have an interest in the welfare of young people;


IF you believe in preserving family values;


IF you have concerns about financially protecting your loved ones;


IF you are a practical Catholic man at least 18 years of age;


SIGN UP A NEW MEMBER




















The Knights was formed to render financial aid to members and their families. Mutual aid and assistance are offered to sick, disabled and needy members and their families. Social and intellectual fellowship is promoted among members and their families through educational, charitable, religious, social welfare, war relief and public relief works. Thanks to the efforts of Father Michael J. McGivney, assistant pastor of St. Mary’s Church in New Haven and some of his parishioners, the Connecticut state legislature on March 29, 1882, officially chartered the Knights of Columbus as a fraternal benefit society. The Order is still true to its founding principles of charity, unity and fraternity.


 

































































Looking For New Members








We’re on the Web!


See us at:


http://kofc13810.org
























































































































































About Our Organization…
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About Our Organization…














6466 Evangeline


Dearborn Heights, MI  48127
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313-720-9449
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Editor:


Michael Beurer





E-Mail of Editor:


mtbeurer@comcast.net
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Please remember the sick and recovering from our council and their family members especially,





Bishop S.K. Francis Reiss


B.K. Ted Bartek


B.K. Richard Chavez


Joan Dodson, mother-in-law of S.K. Program Director Mike Beurer


B.K. Larry Farchione


B.K. Bill Kubik


Maureen Malinowski, wife of State Treasurer Mike Malinowski


B.K. Bob Percha


Stephanie Pruchnik daughter of S.K. Inside Guard Walter Pruchnik





If you know of a Brother Knight or member of his family who is in need of our prayers, please contact GK Tom Kramarz or DGK Dave Zmudczynski.


. 
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